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Hanover Township Sewer Authority

March 18, 2013
Hanover Township Building

Chairman Greg Call called the meeting to order at 7:14 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman Greg Call, Vice-Chairman Timothy Seech, and
Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Voelker. Other members attending were
Gannett Fleming Project Engineer John Rae, Solicitor Frank Paganie, office assistant Patty Garrett, township supervisors Herb Grubbs and James Donohue, and five township residents/property owners.  

Public Comments:  Mrs. Sheila Higgins presented the board with documentation on the water meter for her well.  Mr. Grubbs researched the meter during the meeting and it appeared that the readings are actual water usage and do not have a multiplier. HTSA to verify the information.
Minutes: Mrs. Voelker made a motion to accept the minutes from the February 18, 2013 meeting; Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 4, 2013 meeting; Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Voelker presented the January treasurer’s report.  The Operations account began the month with $65,644.23 with deposits of $51,836.39 and expenditures of $34,650.63 for an ending balance on January 2013 of $82,829.99.  The Pennvest account had a balance of $47,019.13, the Phase 1 Tap account had a balance of $74,100.70, and the Phase 2 Tap Fund account had a balance of $146,477.53.  There was a $22,000 transfer from the Phase 1 Tap Fund account to the Pennvest account.  Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the January treasurer’s report; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously.
Mrs. Voelker presented the February treasurer’s report.  The Operations account began the month with $82,829.99 with deposits of $60,117.37 and expenditures of $60,117.37 for an ending balance on February 28, 2013 of $52,549.62.  The Pennvest account had a balance of $47,334.87, the Phase 1 Tap account had a balance of $74,094.37, and the Phase 2 Tap Fund account had a balance of $146,494.75.  There was a $22,000 transfer from the Phase 1 Tap Fund account to the Pennvest account.  Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the February treasurer’s report; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously.
Invoices: Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay the invoices totaling $24,005.66, contingent upon the $15,000 payment to WCCED having solicitor and chairman approval; Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Mr. Seech made a motion to pay payroll in the amount of $485.00 for Patricia Garrett; seconded by Mr. Call.  Roll call: Greg Call—yes; Timothy Seech—yes; Nancy Voelker—abstain.  Motion passed.

Correspondence:  Mr. Call read correspondence from Mr. & Mrs. Edo D’Aurora concerning their lack of desire to connect to the HTSA system.  They will continue to be billed for the occupied house at 678 Steubenville Pike. Hanover Township to determine the habitability of 676 Steubenville Pike.  A response to the letter will be drafted.
Old Business:  The PennDOT permit application has been submitted for AL Solutions. The flow meter. pump station issues have been resolved.  A planning module needs submitted for approval from the DEP through the township.  HTSA will supply a capacity letter.
Mr. Call made a motion to accept the quote from Muti-Metals, not to exceed $1,300, to install two gates and an additional piece of railing around the tanks; seconded by Mrs. Voelker. Motion passed unanimously.  HTSA to seek reimbursement from project funds. 
Weirton Sanitary Board gave a process water fee for AL Solutions.  A discussion ensued about what HTSA will charge for their process water.  HTSA needs to find out from other authorities what they charge for process water. HTSA to find out what Weirton’s process water fee includes and if we need to do any monitoring or sampling.  
Administrative costs fee structure being considered due to the extensive amount of time required for some customer’s needs.
Bella to put in a valve to isolate their portion of the water line to the plant in order to narrow down the location of the water leak.  Possible bond company issue.

TEPCO sent Mr. Rae options for the PepsiCola Roadhouse pump station.  One option is for them to use their current holding tank, then discharge into system at a slower rate. Will need a change order.
Solicitor Report:  The DEP Consent Decree termination is in the final stages.
The Buncher agreement is still ongoing.

Mr. Seech made a motion to adopt Resolution 2013-16, Policy for the Ownership, Installation, Maintenance, Repair, and Operation of Individual Onsite Pumping System; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Call made a motion to approve the execution of the takeover agreement between Cincinnati Insurance and the Authority, contingent upon final approval of the solicitor and the chairman; Mr Seech second. Motion passed unanimously.
Engineer Report:  Mr. Call made a motion to pay Requisition and Certification #P2-23 in the amount of $22,604.62; Mrs. Voelker second. Motion passed unanimously.
DEP needs to be informed that the plant is discharging, but we can’t get a readable flow due to the leak in the effluent water tank.  

One permit for the interceptor project impacts wetlands. There is a schedule of work to be done. Mr. Rae to get a proposal to restore the area. 

The Chapter 94 report for Phase 1 is due to the DEP at the end of March.  Mr. Rae will put the report together, sign it, and submit it to the authority for signature. 

Mr. Call made a motion to approve payment to Kappe in the amount of $34,750 for training, contingent on bond company signature; Mrs. Voelker second. Motion passed unanimously.
New Business:  Mrs. Voelker made a motion to authorize Mr. Lashhorn to read the water meters for the properties with meters on water wells; Mr. Seech second. Motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Call made a motion to draft a well water meter reading policy; Mrs. Voelker second. Motion passed unanimously.

Rate schedule changes were tabled until new fees can be determined.

The retainer held from the Bella paving contract was to finish grading and dress-up issues. The extent of the issues depends on the scope of the Bella-Greensburg contract.
Mr. call made a motion to authorize $200 in petty cash; Mr. Seech second.  Motion passed unanimously.

Notice to connect to be sent to the new owner of 757 Steubenville Pike.  The first notice to connect went to the previous owners. The Phase 2 discount applies to the new owner for 60 days. 
Non-resident property owners owing a tap fee will be invoiced. 

One resident questioned whether Mr. Lashhorn is receiving training through Davidson, per their proposal.  

The contract for the Field Operations Manager to be sent to the solicitor for review.
Mrs. Voelker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:52p.m.; seconded by Mr. Seech.  Motion passed unanimously.         

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Nancy Voelker, Secretary
 
